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Next business meeting is Wednesday, November 6 @ 6:45 - Please plan to attend 

 

Grand Knight, SK Timothy Rushenberg 

Grand Knight Report: Recruit, Volunteer, and Participate! 

This is my first article as Grand Knight of the Santo Rosario Council. I am 
honored and humbled to be part of such a magnificent group of 97 
Catholic gentlemen. It will be a daunting task to follow in the footsteps of 
those men who previously served this Council as Grand Knight. In order 
to build upon our impressive tradition of membership growth, parish 
leadership, and community service, I ask each Brother Knight to 
“recruit, volunteer, and participate” in 2013-2014. 
 

One of our Council Goals: Double Star Council Award 
 
Last year, we were awarded a Double Star Council Award from the Supreme Council. The Star 
Council designation is the highest award any local council can earn. To qualify for Star Council 
status, a local council must accomplish the following: 
 
·  Columbian Award for programming – conduct at least four major involvement programs in 

each of the six sections of the Service Program: Church, Community, Council, Family, 
Culture of Life, and Youth;  

 
·  Father McGivney Award for membership – increase membership by at least seven percent;  
 
·  Founder’s Award for insurance – add at least three members to the insurance program; and  
 
·  Host or participate in at least four First Degree exemplifications during the fraternal year.  
 
Councils that attain Star Council status and also attain 200 percent of their membership goal will 
receive the Double Star Council Award, which is what we accomplished last year. One of our 
Council goals for 2013-2014 is to earn Double Star Council again!  
 
Fortunately, since July 1, we’ve already added four new members to our Council and added two 
new members to the Knights of Columbus insurance program. As a result, we must add just 
eight new members to our Council no later than June 30 while keeping all current members. 
We must recruit, recruit, recruit ! One new member per month is our mantra! 
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Café Rosario & Ultrasound Initiative Need Your Help! 
 
Café Rosario needs your help! Each Sunday after each Mass, we provide coffee and donuts to 
parishioners. The donations we generate cover our expenses and also provide money toward the 
Ultrasound Initiative  – a fundraising initiative by the Knights of Columbus of Indiana to 
purchase ultrasound equipment to be used near the abortion facilities in Indiana for the purpose 
of dissuading expectant mothers from procuring an abortion. This is a worthy program that will 
suffer, if we are unable to continue Café Rosario and raise the necessary funds to help support it. 
Please contact Joe LeMark if you are able to volunteer at Café Rosario on Sundays after 
each Mass. 
 
Volunteer for a Committee Today! 
 
At the last two Business Meetings, I have made available sign-up sheets and announced that each 
Brother Knight must volunteer for at least one of our six Program Committees:  
 
·  Family (Café Rosario, Family of Quarter, etc.) - Joe LeMark: lemarkjs@gmail.com  

·  Youth (Soccer Challenge, Squires, etc.) – Bob Evanich: bob.evanich@kofcsantorosario.org.  

·  Culture of Life  (March for Life, etc.) – Pasquale Fantetti: nobulsvilman@comcast.net  

·  Council (parish breakfast, Memorial Mass, etc.) – Don Benson: don.benson@cummins.com  

·  Church (Vocations, Religious Devotions, etc.) – Bradley Williams: blw9208@aol.com  

·  Community (Italian Fest, Blood Drive, etc.) – Frank Oliver : foliver@travelers.com  

If you are interested in joining one of the Program Committees, feel free to speak to the 
committee directors directly; or you can email me at trushenberg@gmail.com or call me at (317) 
607-7791. 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
Wed, September 25 – Sun, November 3 – 40 Days for Life at Planned Parenthood 
Sun, Oct 6 (1:00 PM - ~2:00 PM) – Respect for Life Mass at SS Peter & Paul Cathedral 
Mon, Oct 7 – Memorial of Our Lady of the Rosary 
Sun, Oct 13 (9:00 AM - 2:00 PM) - Parish Breakfast in Priori Hall 
Wed, Oct 16 (6:45 PM - 9:00 PM) - First Degree Ceremony in Priori Hall 
Wed, Oct 23 (6:45 PM - 8:00 PM) - Officer Meeting in Priori Hall 
Fri, November 1, 2013 – All Saints Day 
Wed, Nov 6 (6:45 PM - 8:00 PM) - Business Meeting in Priori Hall  
Sat, Nov 9 (5:30 PM - ~9:00 PM) - A Knight in New Orleans in Priori Hall (Msgr Schaedel) 
Wed, Nov 20 (6:45 PM - ~9:00 PM) - BYOBS with Fr McCarthy in Holy Rosary Courtyard 
Wed, Nov 27 (6:45 PM - 8:00 PM) - Officer Meeting in Priori Hall 
Wed, December 4, 2013 (6:45 PM - 8:00 PM) - Business Meeting in Priori Hall  
Sat, Dec 7 (6:00 PM - ~8:00 PM) Men’s & Women’s Knight of Reflection w/Fr McCarthy +2 
priests at Holy Rosary  
Mon, Dec 9 – Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception 
*Mon, Dec 23 (6:45 PM - 8:00 PM) - Officer Meeting in Priori Hall 
Wed, Dec 25 – Christmas Day 
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Program Director Brian Murrey 

 

I am happy to report the Council is off and running in this new fraternal year.  So 
far I have reported the following to the State Council. 
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In addition to these we have also had our parish picnic, soccer  challenge, kid's day at the park, 
and in the works we have our first ever Father/Son Campout, and a new social gathering with 
Father McCarthy called BYOBS - Bring Your Own Brew and Steak.  The BYOBS event will be  
our social meeting on September 18th, so grab your favorite to-be grilled treat and something to 
wash it down with and report to Holy Rosary at 6:45PM. 
 
Once again we will be hosting "A Knight in New Orleans" on November 9th,  get your tickets in 
advance and save some money, this is our biggest pro-life fund raising event of the year and has 
been very well attended.  The food is fantastic, you won't want to miss out. See Pasquale Fantetti 
for tickets. 
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Chancellor, Council Director and Newsletter Editor SK Don Benson 
 
 Newsletter -  This is the first issue I have published and going forward I will be 
responsible for compiling and publishing articles written by officers and 
committee chairs within our council.    I am following Jay Stanley in this role 
and I am thankful Jay and others before him have created a framework  that 
produces an interesting and informative newsletter and I hope you continue to 
support the newsletter in the future. 

 
 
Council Chairman -  Some of the things our committee has completed this quarter: 
 
Committee  members are Don L Murphy and Charlie Stevens and I want to thank them both for 
helping to make these events a success . 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
Indianapolis Indians Baseball Game  
 
Our annual Santo Rosario Indianapolis Indians game 
was August 9 at 7:15 PM.  And was a great 
opportunity for brother Knights and families to 
gather for an evening of baseball up close at Victory 
Field with fireworks after the game.   
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SK Don Benson (Continued) 
 

The 3rd annual Corn Hole Tournament -  Took place 
on August 21 and after completing a double 
elimination  bracket the winners are Bob Evanich and 
Joseph Lemark.  This was an intense competition 
towards the end where the “Red Barrons”  Edwin and 
Eddie played the winners  in a double elimination                          

final round. 

Council Shirts  - can be purchased  by logging in at http://www.kofcsantorosario.org and 
the selecting the link shown below. 

 

Council shirts are a great way to project a sense of unity and let our own parish community know 
the good works our council does.   
 
Family Director, Joseph LeMark 
 

The Family Committee has the honor this quarter of giving the Family of the 
Quarter award to The Don R. Murphy Family.  Thank you for your ongoing 
support to our Parish, to the council and to your family.  When you see either 
Don or Janet, please congratulate them. 
Another wonderful part of working with our parish families is the gathering 
at Cafe Rosario after all the Masses.  With this style of commuter parish it is 
a blessing to have a nice place to socialize and eat treats together with 

friends.  Please support Café Rosario either by donating you time to assist with the distribution 
of food and clean up, spending time down meeting and greeting families you have never meet 
before or financially donating to support the cost of supplying food and drinks for the parish. 
Please take sometime this month as Fr. suggested to pray the rosary as a Family together every 
day( at least one decade), God bless. 
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Church Director, Brad Williams  

On a sunny and warm September 8, two hundred Holy Rosary parishioners 
turned out for the 5th annual parish picnic at Edna Balz Lacy Park, sponsored 
as always by the Knights of Columbus Santo Rosario Council. Two dozen 
Knights volunteered, and other Knights and family members pitched in, for 
the duties of setup, cooking/serving, staffing the membership table, and 
cleanup/teardown. Starting at 9:00 a.m., Knights set up and took down 25 
tables, five tents, 300 chairs, and various play activities. It was done so 
efficiently that by 4 p.m. all evidence of our presence was gone. Past Grand 
Knight Don L. Murphy again brought in his Dukes of Que barbecue wagon 
and prepared the wonderful pulled pork barbecue, hamburgers and hot dogs 

that drew the crowd. Parishioners generously provided dishes and desserts. Youth activities, 
made possible by Bob Evanich, included the annual soccer challenge and an inflatable play area. 
Thanks to all of the volunteers and helpers for another successful event. 
 
 
SK Don R. Murphy, FICF  Field Agent 

 
Annuities: More flexible than you might think. 

Annuities are easily misunderstood, in part because of their name. When you 

“annuitize” the money you’ve paid into an annuity (plus the interest it has 

earned), you’ve chosen to receive monthly payments for life or for a fixed 

period. However, annuitizing this money isn’t your only option. You may 

also treat an annuity like a Guaranteed Investment Certificate (GIC). That is, you use the annuity 

as a way to accumulate savings and earn a steady interest rate. You can make withdrawals from 

the annuity for any reason, although you may then owe income tax on some or the entire 

withdrawal amount. If you do choose to annuitize, you also have several payout options. The 

point is, these products are flexible enough to serve a variety of needs. 

Contact me if you’re interested in setting up an annuity as a non-qualified account, or a 

qualified IRA or Roth or a 401k or 403b rollover from perhaps an old employer’s plan.. 

 

Don R Murphy, FICF 

(317) 532-7330 

Don.murphy@kofc.org 
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Community Director,  SK Frank Oliver 
 
This is my first newsletter article as Community Chairman. I would first like 
to thank Brother Jerry Frederick for his service as Committee Chairman for 
the past several years. I can only hope I can continue what he has started and 
if possible add some new activities that our council can perform for the good 
of our community. 
 

My first activity has been assisting a group of faithful Catholics in organizing, planning and 
accomplishing the 2nd Annual Eucharistic Rosary Rally for Faith and Freedom. I can tell you this 
has required a lot of effort and time by those on the informal committee. At the same time, we all 
knew that it was something that was necessary to help fight back against the HHS Mandate and 
all forms of attempts to lessen or take away our Religious Freedom.  
The event was held on Sunday September 29th at Marian University football field. Unfortunately 
despite the prayers of many, the weather wasn’t the best but the workers and the estimated 600 
attendees preserved in faith. I am convinced that Our Lord knew that the rain was necessary but 
still limited it to a light drizzle during the event so that we could go forward with our plans. In a 
way, you could say Our Lord was blessing us with Holy Water in the form of rain. Also, the very 
positive comments and thanks we received from those present were a blessing and an 
encouragement to us as well. 
 
I would like to thank the 16 Brothers of our council who answered my call for assistance and 
without them I don’t think we could have successfully held the rally. Aside from these 16 
brothers, at least another 6 brothers were in attendance. One of these Brothers is Eric Slaughter 
who once again took the lead in the organization of this rally. His devotion and faith continue to 
amaze and inspire me.  I am sure my estimate of the hours he donated towards this effort is sure 
to be underestimated. In any event, as part of our activity report for this event I have estimated 
Knights from our council contributed 262 hours towards this activity. I also would like to thank 
the council for donating $100.00 towards the rally expenses. Unfortunately, we were not able to 
raise enough donations to cover our expenses. If you are able please consider making a donation 
to assist us. Please send a check to the parish office made out to Holy Rosary Church and write 
in on the memo line “For Rosary Rally”. This will ensure that the donations go through the Pro-
Life committee and will be used for Rosary Rally expenses. You can also place your donation in 
a plain envelope and place it in the Sunday collection basket with “Pro-Life Rosary Rally” 
written on the envelope. Thank you for your consideration and support. 
I also would like to thank all of you for continuing to support our Holy Family Shelter activities. 
I would like to especially thank Brad and Anne Williams and Don R. and Janice Murphy for 
filling in last minute this past Saturday and also Patrick Preston for committing to fill openings in 
October and November. 
 
Lastly, I encourage and welcome anyone who is willing to assist me as a member of the 
Community Committee. It is a good way to do something rewarding while becoming more 
involved in the council. We have a great group of men in this council and if you are not taking 
advantage of getting involved and getting to know these men you are missing out. 
 
Viva Cristo Rey 
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Youth Director, Bob Evanich  
 

Knights of Columbus Soccer Challenge 
 
We held our Soccer Challenge after the parish picnic.  There were 3 
winners out of 4 contestants.  Each player shot 15 penalty kicks with each 
kick scored according to where it landed in the goal.  Winners will move 
on to the District Level competition.  The winners from our council 
competition are:  
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
Knights of Columbus Essay Contest 
 
All Catholic students in public, private, parochial and home 
schools grades 8-12 are invited to participate in the 2013-14 
Knights of Columbus Essay Contest. Students are encouraged to 
write a 500 to 750 word essay on the theme, “The Importance 
of Religious Freedom”. Essays must be submitted by 
November 10, 2013. For entry forms and additional information, 
contact Bob Evanich at 614-5744 or 
bob.evanich@kofcsantorosario.org. One may also visit 
www.kofcsantorosario.org for information, including the official 
rules, resources for writing and an entry form. 
 

   
  

Age  Girls  Boys 
10  Annie Weinschrott  Everest Wagner 
12    Leo Ocampo 
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Youth Director, Bob Evanich  (Continued) 

 

   
 

Father/Son Campout 
 
Several Brothers, along with their sons, camped at Turkey Run September 20-22.  There were 17 
campers who enjoyed Dutch oven cooking, a 4 mile or 10 mile hike and campfires that included 
The Rosary and songs.  We hope to make this an annual or semi-annual event. 
  



Knights of Columbus – Santo Rosario Council #14449, Indianapolis IN  Page 10 

 Culture of Life Director, Pasquale Fantetti 

Activities for the remainder of the year include: 
 
Ultrasound Project.  
 
Our donation of time/effort generate the dollars donated by our 
parishioners each Sunday at Cafe Rosario to support this Knights of 
Columbus State Council project. 
 
40 Days For Life. 
 

Wednesday, September 25 through Sunday, November 3. This vigil is conducted twice a year: 
Once during Lent and a second time in the Fall. It consists of praying, fasting and if possible 
standing vigil at Planned Parenthood at 8590 Georgetown Rd. Holy Rosary's assigned time is 
Saturdays from 3:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. 
 
The Respect for Life Holy Mass and Life Chain  
 
will be on Sunday, October 6, 2013 starting at 1:00 p.m. at Saints Peter and Paul Cathedral. 
Celebrant for the Mass will to be Bishop Coyne. The Life Chain will follow at approximately 
2:30 p.m. 
 
A Knight in New Orleans Annual Dinner and Silent Auction  
 
will be held on Saturday, November 9, 2013. This event is always a great evening of wonderful 
Cajun food and an exciting auction. This year's event features the return of Monsignor Schaedel 
as the keynote speaker. The proceeds of this event benefit both Archdiocese and Parish Pro-Life 
activities. 
 
Affiliated Women's Services.  
 
We continue to support the Holy Rosary Pro-Life Committee's efforts by participating as 
sidewalk counselors to the women arriving for abortions and praying at this abortion clinic on 
the city's southwest side. 
 
March for Life Bus Trip to Washington D.C.  
 
The Indiana Knights of Columbus have had 4 very successful trips to the March in our nation's 
capital. We are starting early to recruit Knights, their wives and families to attend this fulfilling 
pilgrimage. Attendees to past trips also included people who are not affiliated with the Knights 
and Pro-Life people who are not Catholic. I have attended the last 2 years and I can tell you it is 
life-changing. 
 
Contact Pasquale at 31-219-5903 or nobulsvilman@comcast.net for more information 
about any of these activities. 
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Gibault Envoy, SK Steve Watt 
 
Some of the upcoming events include our Christmas party and as a council we 
need to begin collecting gifts for this event and the children  would appreciate 
such gifts as movies, children's toys of all kinds, Lego sets, board games, 
stuffed toys, music CD's etc.  Please have the collection of these gifts saved in 
the K of C storage room.  Once the party is announced then I will make 
arrangements to have the gifts delivered. 
 
If there is enough interest I would like to invite members our council take a 
tour of the facility  and 4th degree museum, contact me for more information. 
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Supreme Knight, Carl A. Anderson 
 

Following the lead of Pope Francis, the Order’s works of charity extend 
to those who may feel estranged from the Church 

 Following the election of Pope Francis, I made two observations regarding 
our new Holy Father. The first was a comparison with Blessed John Paul II. I 
suggested that just as the first pope from Poland had led a mobilization of 
Catholics behind the Iron Curtain, the first pope from Latin America has a 
similar opportunity to encourage a great renewal of the Church in Latin 
America. 

The second observation was that the conclave of cardinals, in electing Pope Francis, had 
seemingly taken to heart the message of Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI in his encyclicals on 
charity, since Pope Francis has shown throughout his ministry extraordinary solidarity with the 
poor. 

Both themes were evident this past July during World Youth Day 2013, which took place in Rio 
de Janeiro. 

Of course, there were many unforgettable events during the pope’s visit, such as the 3 million 
pilgrims who attended the papal Mass on the beach. But I found one of the most important events 
to be Pope Francis’ July 27 address to bishops. On that occasion, the Holy Father said, “Dear 
brothers, the results of our pastoral work do not depend on a wealth of resources, but on the 
creativity of love.” 

These words brought to mind the many ways that Knights of Columbus express “the creativity of 
love” in millions of different acts of charity each year. 

I thought, for instance, of brother Knights in Charlotte, N.C., who washed the feet of homeless 
men and provided them with new shoes on Holy Thursday of this year; of Knights in Chicopee, 
Mass., who provided meals for more than 3,500 people last Thanksgiving; and of Knights in 
Warrenton, Va., who raised and then delivered more than 20 tons of food and supplies to those 
affected by Hurricane Sandy. 

During his homily at World Youth Day’s Sunday Mass, Pope Francis spoke of a Church willing 
and capable of going to “the fringes of society,” and here, too, the work of our councils came to 
mind.  

I could not help but think of our councils in Canada that brought wheelchairs to Vietnam or that 
support Catholic schools in the Holy Land; or of Knights in the Philippines who went into a 
remote village to build a chapel, bringing with them materials to evangelize those who were not 
Christian. In Mexico, brother Knights visited the villages of native people and replaced the dirt 
floors of homes with concrete. Knights in Poland, meanwhile, collected and repaired 400 sewing 
machines, which were then sent to women in Zambia so that they could support their families 
with meaningful work. 

  



Knights of Columbus – Santo Rosario Council #14449, Indianapolis IN  Page 13 

Supreme Knight, Carl A. Anderson (Continued) 

 

In his July 27 address to bishops, Pope Francis also reiterated the need for a new evangelization. 

“We have to face the difficult mystery of those people who leave the Church,” he said. “Perhaps 
the Church appeared too weak, perhaps too distant from their needs, perhaps too poor to respond 
to their concerns, perhaps too cold, perhaps too caught up with itself, perhaps a prisoner of its 
own rigid formulas, perhaps the world seems to have made the Church a relic of the past, unfit 
for new questions; perhaps the Church could speak to people in their infancy but not to those 
come of age.” 

The pope then concluded: “We need a Church unafraid of going forth into their night. We need a 
Church capable of meeting them on their way.” 

This is a challenge that confronts not only bishops and priests. It confronts all Catholics and 
especially the Knights of Columbus. Pope Francis is calling for a new global solidarity among 
Catholics and those who are in need.  

Thousands of Knights respond to this challenge every day by living our principles of charity, 
unity and fraternity with “the creativity of love.” But we cannot be content with what we have 
done in the past. Now is the time to do even more. Surely the Knights of Columbus is “capable 
of meeting them on their way.” 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

2013-2014 
Council Officers 

Grand Knight    Timothy Rushenberg 
Deputy Grand Knight  Bob Collins 
Chancellor   Don Benson 
Chaplain   Fr. Ryan McCarthy 
Recorder    Gerard Schlundt 
Treasurer    Charles Stevens 
Advocate   Joseph LeMark 
Warden    Fred Feld 
Inside Guard    Michael Huffman 
Outside Guard   Kevin Richards 
3 Year Trustee   Edwin Barron 
2 Year Trustee   Bob Evanich 
1 Year Trustee   Don L. Murphy 
Financial Secretary  Jay Stanley 
Lecturer   Paul Neuendorf 

Committee Chairs 

Program Director  Brian Murrey 
Church Director  Bradley Williams 
Community Director  Frank Oliver 
Council Director  Don Benson 
Family Director  Joseph LeMark 
Youth Director  Bob Evanich 
Culture of Life Director Pasquale Fantetti 
Membership Director  Don L. Murphy 
 
Gibault Envoy   Steve Watt 
 
 
 
 

 


